
21 U.S. Code § 355b
Adverse-event reporting

(a) Toll-free number in labeling
Not later than one year after January 4, 2002, the Secretary of Health and Human Services shall promulgate a
final rule requiring that the labeling of each drug for which an application is approved under section 505 of the
Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic Act [21 U.S.C. 355] (regardless of the date on which approved) include the
toll-free number maintained by the Secretary for the purpose of receiving reports of adverse events regarding
drugs and a statement that such number is to be used for reporting purposes only, not to receive medical
advice. With respect to the final rule:
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